
 
NRC BEGINS SPECIAL INSPECTION AT PILGRIM NUCLEAR POWER PLANT 

 
   The Nuclear Regulatory Commission has sent a Special Inspection Team to the Pilgrim 
nuclear power plant to review operator performance issues that occurred as the reactor was being 
returned to service from a refueling and maintenance outage on May 10. The plant experienced 
an automatic shutdown as the reactor was being restarted.  
 
     The single-unit boiling-water reactor is located in Plymouth, Mass., and is owned and 
operated by Entergy Nuclear. 
 
 Starting today, the three-member NRC team will, among other things, review plant 
operator performance and decision-making, the effectiveness of Entergy’s response to the event 
and corrective actions taken by the company to date. 
 
      “There were no immediate safety implications associated with the unplanned shutdown,” 
NRC Region I Administrator Bill Dean said. “Nevertheless, we want to gain a better 
understanding of exactly why the shutdown occurred, what role human performance issues may 
have played in the event and the steps being taken by the company to learn from this event and 
prevent it from happening again in the future.” 
 
 During start-up of the Pilgrim unit on May 10, plant operators were withdrawing control 
rods to increase the rate of fissioning of the nuclear fuel and add heat to the reactor. While this 
was taking place, the operators identified a higher-than-expected heat-up rate. In trying to better 
manage the rate, the operators made several manipulations of the controls to first halt the heat-up 
and then to re-establish a more reasonable rate. In doing this, the operators did not properly 
manage the evolution, which resulted in an automatic reactor scram, or shutdown, with all 
control rods being inserted. The shutdown was safely carried out, with all equipment operating as 
expected. 

 
 
 

 

NRC NEWS 

U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
Office of Public Affairs, Region I  

475 Allendale Road, King of Prussia, Pa. 19406 
E-mail: opa1@nrc.gov  

Site: www.nrc.gov 
Blog: http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov 

No. I-11-013 
Contact:  Diane Screnci  (610) 337-5330 
                Neil Sheehan   (610) 337-5331 

May 16, 2011 
Email:  OPA1.RESOURCE@nrc.gov 

http://www.nrc.gov/�
http://public-blog.nrc-gateway.gov/�
mailto:OPA1.RESOURCE@nrc.gov�


An inspection report documenting the team’s findings will be issued within 45 days after 
the completion of the review. 
 

### 
 
News releases are available through a free listserv subscription at the following Web address:  

http://www.nrc.gov/public-involve/listserver.html. The NRC homepage at www.nrc.gov also offers a SUBSCRIBE 
link. E-mail notifications are sent to subscribers when news releases are posted to NRC’s website. 
 


